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“For as he thinks in his heart so is he.” (Proverbs 23:7) 
“And you shall love the Lord your God with all your heart,
with all your soul, with all your mind, and with all your
strength.  This is the first commandment. (Mark 12:30)

I DEDICATE THIS ARTICLE TO COACH DAVE DUBENMIRE AND HIS SALTY
GROUP  WHOM  I  LOVE  AND  RESPECT  DEARLY  FOR  THEY  ARE  TRUE
WARRIORS OF CHRIST AND HIS KINGDOM!!!!

When Jesus Christ came to this earth, He came to restore what
Adam and Eve lost in the Garden – the Kingdom and dominion of
the earth.    “For the Son of Man has come to seek and to save
that which was lost..”   “Let us make man in our image and our
likeness and let them have dominion.” (Genesis 1:26)  Jesus
made this clear in Luke 4:43, “I must preach the Kingdom of
God to the other cities also because for this purpose I have
been sent.”  Jesus did not come to start a religion called
Christianity, to build beautiful buildings to attend each week
and to divide up His Body into religious sectarian sects that
espouse  their  particular  view  of  God  but  to  establish  a
Kingdom.

Jesus would establish His Kingdom with those who are born from
above and endued with power from on high who would expand His
Kingdom by making disciples of Christ.  The coming of the
Kingdom of God would be whatever area of society and culture
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that are invaded by His disciples doing His will on earth as
it is done in heaven would cause that part of society and
culture to be conformed to God’s will – the rule of God.

The  goal  than  is  to  ensure  our  society  and  culture  is
controlled by the right agenda – God’s will the rule of God. 
This in turn, shrinks the kingdom of men and the kingdom of
darkness in our society and culture.  The Kingdom of God is
the most radical proposal ever presented to the mind of man,
the proposal to replace the present world order with God’s
order  –  the Kingdom of God.  Unfortunately, because the Body
of Christ in America has embraced a powerless religion and a
form  of  godliness  called  Christianity  rather  than  God’s
Kingdom, this has allowed our society and culture to remain
conformed to Satan’s rule and agenda.

So, most of the Body of Christ in America has totally missed
God’s purpose for the Kingdom.  Life for the modern man in the
East and West needs something to give total meaning to an
otherwise fragmented life.  He knows everything about life
except how to live it!!!!  But American religion offered the
American way of life instead of God’s way of life – the
Kingdom of God.  We are plagued by our own racial conflicts,
class conflicts, economic conflicts, and sin conflicts with no
idea how to solve them.  So, religion offers more conflicts of
their own, fundamentalism, the social gospel, the church that
feeds the poor, abolition of poverty and the ghettos, church
building orgy, religion and a form of godliness – every issue
except to conform our society and culture to the Kingdom of
God agenda.

Hear me now – you false pastors who won’t seek first the
Kingdom of God and His righteousness or preach on the issues
in our society and culture with the Word of God or take a
stand against  evil, repent or get out of the pulpit and go
sell insurance or cars.  For you in the pew who won’t seek
first the Kingdom of God and his righteousness and do not
abide  in  Christ  who  live  by  the  flesh,  whose  heart  is



distracted by the things of this world and your heart is being
drawn away from the Lord Jesus Christ  and  His  Kingdom

Ways, repent and get your heart in agreement with the Lord
Jesus and get your thinking right!!!  Our church buildings are
pretty while the disobedience people inside them are being
destroyed by demons, evil spirits in the form of sickness,
disease, apathy, silence, and faith without works.  While the
pastors and church members are to be changing our society and
culture with the will and ways of the Kingdom of God, we are
instead leaving a spiritual mess of death and destruction
while our society and culture remain in darkness and the ways
of Satan and vile men.

Our judgment is before us and it will increase the more God
sees our silence and apathy.  We have lost    our society and
culture to the ways of Satan and his vile men and women.  Only
God knows how we are going to save the minds and psyche of our
children from these evil and wicked teachers in our society.
Whoever causes one of these little ones  –  and parents who
don’t train and teach their children, there are consequences) 
We must grow some backbone to stand in the face of these evil
men and women in our government, states, cities, and school
boards, and everyone who exalts themselves against the Word of
God and stand on the Word against their lies and deception.

If we continue to reject Hosea 4:5, “My people are being
destroyed for a lack of knowledge then God says He will reject
us from being His priest and forget our children!!!! The truth
of  God  is  being  undermined  in  our  churches  because  most
pastors and those in the pew refuse to stand against the lies
that  are  destroying  our  children,  families,  freedoms,
churches, and nation.  Satan has little opposition against him
in America today.  God will not hold us guiltless!!!!

We don’t listen to God, we don’t take correction, we won’t
repent, and we support and defend our religious systems and
false  pastors.   According  to  Hebrews  10:26-31,  we  have



trampled underfoot the Son of God, we have regarded as unclean
the blood of the covenant and we have insulted the Spirit of
Grace.  Our sin before a Holy God is we have failed to realize
the sacredness of the sacrifice of Jesus on the cross!!!  This
sin is worse than rebellion, it is a wounding of the love of
Jesus!!!  As Hebrews 10 states, “For if we go on sinning
willfully after receiving the knowledge of the truth, there no
longer remains a sacrifice for sins but a certain terrifying
expectation of judgment and the fury of a fire which will
consume…..”   HATH GOD REALLY SAID?!!!  Yes, we just read
it!!!!!

To the Remnant of Christ in America.  let us understand our
spiritual responsibilities to the Kingdom of God.  Jesus said
to seek it first and His righteousness.  In Mark 4:13, Jesus
said if we do not understand the Parable of the Sower, how
will we understand all the parables about the Kingdom?  As a
disciple, you have been given to know the mystery of the
Kingdom of God?  The Kingdom of God is about sowing and
reaping.  We sow the Word into a good heart and it reaps a
harvest.  If we hear and understand, if we see and perceive,
then when we come across people who heard the Word but it fell
by the wayside, Satan stole it, some withered and some were
chocked by thorns, we can discern and help them understand
what is happening in their heart that caused their soil to be
unproductive.  “Blessed are the pure in heart, for they shall
see God.” (Matthew 5:8)   Jesus said you will know them by
their what?  Fruit!!!!  There is much work to be done in the
Kingdom!!!!

It  is  good  Donald  Trump  was  elected  President.   But  our
problems  are  spiritual  –  good  versus  evil  –  and  not
political.  Donald Trump can surely help us with government
protection and resources but it is the Pastors and Body of
Christ that must engage demonic strongholds in our nation. 
“For though we walk in the flesh we do not war according to
the flesh, for the weapons of our warfare are not of the



flesh,  but  divinely  powerful  for  the  destruction  of
fortresses.  We are destroying speculations and every lofty
thing raised up against the knowledge of God, and we are
taking every thought captive to the obedience of  Christ and
we are ready to punish all disobedience whenever when your
obedience is complete.”  (2 Corinthians 10:3-7)

God bless, may you be fruitful and multiply the Kingdom and
may you resist the evil before us!!!!  I remain His warrior
and watchman, Glynn Adams (Thanks to Daniel Duval and his
book, “Kingdom Government, the late Myles Munroe and the late
D. Stanley Jones and their books on the Kingdom)
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